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FOOTHILL COLLEGE

Basic Skills Workgroup

Minutes
Date: February 24th, 2016
Time: 1:30 to 3:00 p.m.

Rm. 4402
Tri-Chairs:

Maureen McCarthy

Teresa Zwack

Loir Silverman


Members: 

Kerry Bahadur 

Matthew Low 

San Lu

Valerie Fong

Katie Ha


Voltaire Villanueva



Allison Herman

Elaine Kuo

Eric Reed



Sam White

Tilly Wu


Sarah Munoz

Justin Schultz

Susie Huerta

Jiin Liang


Angel Tzeng

Saad Azam

Ex-Officio: 

Andrew Lamanque
Agenda:

 
	Time
	Topic
	Discussion

	1:30 – 1:40 PM
	Review and Approve Minutes
	

	1:40 – 1:50 PM
	Math Summer Bridge Update
	Eric Reed

	1:50 – 2:00 PM
	English Summer Bridge Update
	Allison Herman

	2:00 – 2:10 PM
	Embedded Tutoring Update
	Katie Ha/Eric Reed

	2:10 – 2:30 PM
	Objective Reflections 2015-2016
	Tri Chairs/members

	2:30 – 2:40 PM
	Basic Skills Fund Expenditure Report
	Justin Schultz

	2:40 – 2:50 PM
	New Program Notification Form
	Tri Chairs/members

	2:50 – 3:00 PM
	Questions/Concerns/Announcements
	


Present:  Eric Reed, Tilly Wu, Debbie Lee, Maureen McCarthy, Teresa Zwack, Matthew Low, David Weilmuenster, Angel Tzeng, Justin Schultz, Sarah Munoz, Lori Silverman, Jiin Liang, Allison Herman, Katie Ha
Minutes from the last meeting were taken by Victor Tam but we do not have them. Justin will draft the minutes and have them for the next meeting. 

Eric reported on the last Math Summer Bridge. Three sessions were held with a total of 117 students. 69% of those students advanced in Math. Challenges: we are no longer allowed to send mass emails except through Marketing. Next year we need only two sessions. Holding the last day morning activities in the 5600 building worked well.
Allison reported on the English Summer Bridge. The program was restructured and she lost a vital faculty member. Sam White assisted. Held one class of 20, not a big response. Aim in 2017 is to hold 4 sessions and have the counseling element built in. The first year of the program had 82% of students registering for English classes. No statistics yet for 2016. Next year we will start earlier and get another faculty member involved. It is a struggle since there are so many competing programs. The goal is to get students into English 1A. 
Katie Ha reported on the embedded tutoring program. She has fewer tutors this year; many transferred. Discussed tutor requirements: full time student, have a social security card (this is being reviewed), what classes have already been taken, faculty recommendation, and interview. Those departments already having tutors are: Bio 41, English 1S, Business Law, Poly Sci and Computer Science. There is a request I for a tutor in psychology. The TLC has moved to its new home in 3600; Katie’s focus will be on curriculum. She has three new administrators. Joshua Pelletier is handling embedded tutoring. The goal is to increase the number of Basic Skills students using the TLC. She will be creating a data base of past and present tutors. Pass the Torch is handling the tutor training.
Reflections: Lori reviewed 2015-2016. We should gather past data, determiner what has improved or changed, what worked and what did not. Need to update the metrics and add to the report. We will set new objectives at the next meeting on Thursday, October 27. The Notification of New Initiative form is due to PaRC in November. Katie asked Justin to let us know what objectives were funded by what program.
Justin reported on the expenditures. $30k from 2015-2016 are carried over. We have $68k to spend by June 2017. No new proposals have come in. Lori had asked if Basic Skills funds could pay for a Math/English Coordinator. No discussion.

Next Meeting: October 27, 2016 from 1:30 – 3PM

(All agendas and minutes will be archived online through the President’s Office.)


